
Local Government Impact

LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 80TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

April 5, 2007

TO: Honorable John Whitmire, Chair, Senate Committee on Criminal Justice 

FROM: John S. O'Brien, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: SB885 by Whitmire (Relating to access to criminal history record information by state 
appellate courts. ), Committee Report 1st House, Substituted

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend the Government Code relating to access to criminal history record information 
by the state appellate courts. The bill would allow a state appellate court to have access to criminal 
history information for persons who are applicants for employment, volunteer positions, or an 
appointment made by the court. To the extent the bill would require the Department of Public Safety 
to provide appellate courts with criminal history information for applicants, no significant fiscal 
implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would take effect September 1, 2007.

No fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 212 Office of Court Administration, Texas Judicial Council, 405 Department of Public 
Safety
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